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Literature Romanticism proper was preceded by several related developments from the midth century on that
can be termed Pre-Romanticism. Among such trends was a new appreciation of the medieval romance, from
which the Romantic movement derives its name. The romance was a tale or ballad of chivalric adventure
whose emphasis on individual heroism and on the exotic and the mysterious was in clear contrast to the
elegant formality and artificiality of prevailing Classical forms of literature, such as the French Neoclassical
tragedy or the English heroic couplet in poetry. This new interest in relatively unsophisticated but overtly
emotional literary expressions of the past was to be a dominant note in Romanticism. The first phase of the
Romantic movement in Germany was marked by innovations in both content and literary style and by a
preoccupation with the mystical, the subconscious, and the supernatural. The revived historical appreciation
was translated into imaginative writing by Sir Walter Scott , who is often considered to have invented the
historical novel. Maturin, the Marquis de Sade , and E. These artists favoured themes that were bizarre,
pathetic, or extravagantly heroic, and they defined their images with tensely linear drawing and bold contrasts
of light and shade. William Blake, the other principal early Romantic painter in England, evolved his own
powerful and unique visionary images. Courtesy of the trustees of the Tate, London; photographs, G. In the
next generation the great genre of English Romantic landscape painting emerged in the works of J. Turner and
John Constable. These artists emphasized transient and dramatic effects of light, atmosphere, and colour to
portray a dynamic natural world capable of evoking awe and grandeur. Ingres represent the last, more
academic phase of Romantic painting in France. In Germany Romantic painting took on symbolic and
allegorical overtones, as in the works of P. Caspar David Friedrich , the greatest German Romantic artist,
painted eerily silent and stark landscapes that can induce in the beholder a sense of mystery and religious awe.
Musical Romanticism was marked by emphasis on originality and individuality, personal emotional
expression, and freedom and experimentation of form. Excerpt from Harold en Italie, by Hector Berlioz,
Written for viola and orchestra, the piece is played here by viola and piano. The possibilities for dramatic
expressiveness in music were augmented both by the expansion and perfection of the instrumental repertoire
and by the creation of new musical forms, such as the lied, nocturne, intermezzo, capriccio, prelude, and
mazurka. The Romantic spirit often found inspiration in poetic texts, legends , and folk tales, and the linking
of words and music either programmatically or through such forms as the concert overture and incidental
music is another distinguishing feature of Romantic music. These composers pushed orchestral instruments to
their limits of expressiveness, expanded the harmonic vocabulary to exploit the full range of the chromatic
scale , and explored the linking of instrumentation and the human voice. The Italian Romantic opera was
brought to the height of its development by Giuseppe Verdi. The Romantic opera in Germany culminated in
the works of Richard Wagner , who combined and integrated such diverse strands of Romanticism as fervent
nationalism; the cult of the hero; exotic sets and costumes; expressive music; and the display of virtuosity in
orchestral and vocal settings. The final phase of musical Romanticism is represented by such late 19th-century
and early 20th-century composers as Gustav Mahler , Richard Strauss , Sir Edward Elgar , and Jean Sibelius.
Learn More in these related Britannica articles:
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Barking Town Square, 7-metre high wall of reclaimed bricks which was developed by bricklayers from
Barking College. It is engaging, playful and surprising but also rooted in its place. It works with its
surroundings to form a new public place, and humanise what might otherwise be a harsh new development.
Conversion by Richard Wilson. North Greenwich peninsula, London. But it was a temporary work which you
can no longer see [see footnote]. It is moored in the Thames off the Millennium Dome and the Greenwich
peninsula, precariously perched on the mud, slowly rotting and quite beautiful. Known as "The Monstrosity",
it has been the subject of petitions for its removal. But the same group is full of fond recollections of
childhood experiences in its embrace. Love it or hate it. It generates good conversation. It is in theory a
monument to the charitable works of Lord Shaftesbury, which its sculptor Alfred Gilbert thought fit to
represent with a graceful naked boy, formed with a sensuousness that is frankly indecent. It is also, as the logo
of the London Evening Standard, an icon of the whole city. It was a sign that somebody cared enough about a
deprived spot that a substantial, well-made work of art by a world-famous artist could be placed there. Now a
campaign has started to bring her back. Surely the benefits of the Olympics can include the return of this lost
daughter? And should I not heed those local dissidents, who call it the Rusty Flasher? But I still find it
magnificent, not least for the way its wide wingspan seems to turn slowly when seen from cars on the A1. It
does its job, which is to be a landmark, without being pompous or ridiculous. Frank Baron "There is nothing in
the world," wrote Robert Musil, "that approximates to the paradoxical invisibility of public monuments â€¦
strangely impregnated against attention from the outside. The great thing about the ever-changing artworks on
the Fourth Plinth is that they puncture this invisibility, and make you keep on noticing this spot. Some are
fatuous, some poignant, some witty. They start acquiring public art commissions in the middle of this
trajectory, which is the point where Tracey Emin created Baby Things. These bronze simulacra of baby
clothes are dotted about obscure locations in the Kent town of Folkestone. They are touching, and nicely
escape the idea that public art has to be a big single thing in a plaza. Martin Godwin You might not think that
the K6 telephone box is art, but its designer Sir Giles Gilbert Scott was the youngest Royal Academician since
Turner, which is one definition of artist. It is also a work of genius, helping to shape the identity of the nation
with a simple shelter for people making telephone calls. The best thing about the K6s, before most of them
were replaced, was that they were identical everywhere, giving the meanest streets and the leafiest suburbs the
same quality of design. They represent an idea of dignity in public space which it would be nice to have back.
Yet with a certain grace, for all that, thanks to its Gothic encrustations.
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See Article History Renaissance art, painting , sculpture , architecture , music , and literature produced during
the 14th, 15th, and 16th centuries in Europe under the combined influences of an increased awareness of
nature, a revival of classical learning, and a more individualistic view of man. Spirit of the RenaissanceThe
intellectual and artistic climate of Florence during the 14th and 15th centuries is illustrated through its
contrasts with the daily lives of contemporary Florentines. Top Questions What are the characteristics of
Renaissance art, and how does it differ from the art of the Middle Ages? Renaissance art is marked by a
gradual shift from the abstract forms of the medieval period to the representational forms of the 15th century.
Subjects grew from mostly biblical scenes to include portraits, episodes from Classical religion, and events
from contemporary life. Human figures are often rendered in dynamic poses, showing expression, using
gesture, and interacting with one another. They are not flat but suggest mass, and they often occupy a realistic
landscape, rather than stand against a gold background as some figures do in the art of the Middle Ages.
Renaissance art from Northern Europe emphasized precise detail as a means of achieving a realistic work.
Learn more about the Middle Ages, the era that preceded the Renaissance. When and where did Renaissance
art start and end? Characteristics of Renaissance art, notably an interest in realistic representation, can be
found throughout European art during the 13th century, but they did not dominate art until the 15th century.
Experiments in naturalism during the early Renaissance reached their culmination primarily in Italy during the
High Renaissance c. After the deaths of the latter two artists and , respectively , the High Renaissance gave
way to Mannerism , wherein artists complicated realistic representations with a sense of drama and
exaggeration. Learn more about Mannerism, the art movement that followed the High Renaissance. How did
humanism and religion affect Renaissance art? Interest in humanism , a philosophy that emphasized the
individual and the human capacity for fulfillment through reason, transformed the Renaissance artist from an
anonymous craftsman to an individual practicing an intellectual pursuit. Artists introduced new subjects to
their work, which reflected the growing emphasis on the individual, including portraits, scenes of
contemporary life, and historical narratives. Although Renaissance culture was becoming increasingly secular,
religion was still important to daily life, especially in Italy, where the seat of Catholicism was located. A good
portion of Renaissance art depicted scenes from the Bible or was commissioned by the church. Emphasis on
naturalism, however, placed such figures as Christ and the Madonna not on a magnificent gold background, as
in the Middle Ages, but in landscapes from the observable world. Read more about humanism, the doctrine
that influenced the culture of the Renaissance. What made Renaissance art revolutionary? The developments
of the Renaissance period changed the course of art in ways that continue to resonate. Interest in humanism
transformed the artist from an anonymous craftsman to an individual practicing an intellectual pursuit,
enabling several to become the first celebrity artists. A growing mercantile class offered artists new patrons
that requested novel subjects, notably portraits and scenes from contemporary life. Moreover, scientific
observations and Classical studies contributed to some of the most realistic representations of the human
figure in art history. Figures have accurate anatomy , stand naturally through the Classical scheme of
contrapposto , and have a sense of mass, an accomplishment made easier by the flexibility of oil paint , a
medium that was gaining popularity. They also occupy believable spaceâ€”an achievement based on the
development of linear perspective and atmospheric perspective , illusionistic devices to suggest depth on a
two-dimensional surface. Learn more about the scientific and artistic developments of the Renaissance era.
What are some famous Renaissance artworks? Two of the most famous artworks in history were painted
during the Renaissance: Francis had rejected the formal Scholasticism of the prevailing Christian theology and
gone out among the poor praising the beauties and spiritual value of nature. His example inspired Italian artists
and poets to take pleasure in the world around them. The great poet Dante lived at about the same time as
Giotto, and his poetry shows a similar concern with inward experience and the subtle shades and variations of
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human nature. Although his Divine Comedy belongs to the Middle Ages in its plan and ideas, its subjective
spirit and power of expression look forward to the Renaissance. Petrarch and Giovanni Boccaccio also belong
to this proto-renaissance period, both through their extensive studies of Latin literature and through their
writings in the vernacular. Unfortunately, the terrible plague of and subsequent civil wars submerged both the
revival of humanistic studies and the growing interest in individualism and naturalism revealed in the works of
Giotto and Dante. The spirit of the Renaissance did not surface again until the beginning of the 15th century.
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Thomas Hudson , Portrait of John Byng , The antiquary and engraver George Vertue was a figure in the
London art scene for most of the period, and his copious notebooks were adapted and published in the s by
Horace Walpole as Some Anecdotes of Painting in England, which remains a principal source for the period.
He also produced models for the Chelsea porcelain factory founded in , a private enterprise which sought to
compete with Continental factories mostly established by rulers. Orders were received from as far away as the
courts of Russia and Portugal, though English styles were still led by Paris. The Archers , In the modern
popular mind, English art from about â€” â€” today referred to as the "classical age" of English painting â€”
was dominated by Sir Joshua Reynolds â€” , George Stubbs â€” , Thomas Gainsborough â€” and Joseph
Wright of Derby â€” At the time Reynolds was considered the dominant figure, Gainsborough was very
highly reputed, but Stubbs was seen as a mere painter of animals and viewed as far a less significant figure
than many other painters that are today little-known or forgotten. The period saw continued rising prosperity
for Britain and British artists: He had studied both classical and modern Italian art, and his compositions
discreetly re-use models seen on his travels. He could convey a wide range of moods and emotions, whether
heroic military men or very young women, and often to unite background and figure in a dramatic way. In
Reynolds was a leader in founding the rival Society of Artists of Great Britain , where the artists had more
control. This continued until , despite the founding of the Royal Academy of Arts in , which immediately
became both the most important exhibiting organization and the most important school in London. Reynolds
was its first President, holding the office until his death in His published Discourses, first delivered to the
students, were regarded as the first major writing on art in English, and set out the aspiration for a style to
match the classical grandeur of classical sculpture and High Renaissance painting. He continued to paint pure
landscapes for, largely for pleasure until his later years; full recognition of his landscapes came only in the
20th century. His main influences were French in his portraits and Dutch in his landscapes, rather than Italian,
and he is famous for the brilliant light touch of his brushwork. His portraits are mostly characterful but
flattering images of dignified society figures, but he developed an obsession with the flighty young Emma
Hamilton from , painting her about sixty times in more extravagant poses. Paul Sandby , Francis Towne , John
Warwick Smith , and John Robert Cozens were among the leading specialist painters and the clergyman and
amateur artist William Gilpin was an important writer who stimulated the popularity of amateur painting of
the picturesque , while the works of Alexander Cozens recommended forming random ink blots into landscape
compositionsâ€”even Constable tried this technique. The unheroic nature of modern dress was seen as a major
obstacle in the depiction of contemporary scenes, and the Scottish gentleman-artist and art dealer Gavin
Hamilton preferred classical scenes as well as painting some based on his Eastern travels, where his European
figures by-passed the problem by wearing Arab dress. He spent most of his adult life based in Rome and had
at least as much influence on Neo-Classicism in Europe as in Britain. The most successful history painters,
who were not afraid of buttons and wigs, were both Americans settled in London: Benjamin West and John
Singleton Copley , though one of his most successful works Watson and the Shark was able to mostly avoid
them, showing a rescue from drowning. Smaller scale subjects from literature were also popular, pioneered by
Francis Hayman , one of the first to paint scenes from Shakespeare , and Joseph Highmore , with a series
illustrating the novel Pamela. At the end of the period the Boydell Shakespeare Gallery was an ambitious
project for paintings, and prints after them, illustrating "the Bard", as he had now become, and exposing the
limitations of contemporary English history painting. Zoffany painted portraits and conversation pieces, who
also spent over two years in India, painting the English nabobs and local scenes, and the expanding British
Empire played an increasing role in British art. In India, the Company style developed as a hybrid form
between Western and Indian art , produced by Indians for a British market. Thomas Rowlandson produced
watercolours and prints satirizing British life, but mostly avoided politics. The master of the political
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caricature , sold individually by print shops often acting as publishers also , either hand-coloured or plain, was
James Gillray. From the mid-century there was a great growth in the expensive but more effective
reproductions in mezzotint , of portraits and other paintings, with special demand from collectors for early
proof states "before letter" that is, before the inscriptions were added , which the printmakers obligingly
printed off in growing numbers. Around the mid-century many porcelain factories opened, including Bow in
London, and in the provinces Lowestoft , Worcester , Royal Crown Derby , Liverpool , and Wedgwood , with
Spode following in Most were started as small concerns, with some lasting only a few decades while others
still survive today. By the end of the period British porcelain services were being commissioned by foreign
royalty and the British manufacturers were especially adept at pursuing the rapidly expanding international
middle-class market, developing bone china and transfer-printed wares as well as hand-painted true porcelain.
In fact it is far from clear if the last two named ever ran actual workshops, though Chippendale certainly was
successful in this and in what we now call interior design; unlike France Britain had abandoned its guild
system, and Chippendale was able to employ specialists in all the crafts needed to complete a redecoration.
Turner â€” , the later two being arguably the most internationally influential of all British artists. Henry
Raeburn was the most significant portraitist since the Union to remain based in Edinburgh throughout his
career, an indication of increasing Scottish prosperity. Beginning as a sculptor, he became best known for his
many spare "outline drawings" of classical scenes, often illustrating literature, which were reproduced as
prints. These imitated the effects of the classical-style reliefs he also produced. The German-Swiss Henry
Fuseli also produced work in a linear graphic style, but his narrative scenes, often from English literature,
were intensely Romantic and highly dramatic.
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During her reign, paintings were dominated by portraiture and miniatures in particular. Elaborate textiles as
well as embroidery were also prevalent in the decorative arts while sculpture found a place in architectural
decoration and tombs. She guided many artists such as Nicholas Hilliard as well as Marcus Gheeraerts in
creating stylized imagery which portrayed elegance, power and wealth. Artists like the ones aforementioned
received various commissions from the Crown and they all employed the techniques from European
Mannerism as well as from the school of Fontainebleau. They created large-scale and full length painting
which portrayed nobility in flamboyant and luxuriously decorated costumes which come with embroidery,
armor, hunting gear, ruffs, lace and weapons. In doing so, they made this highly decorative yet artificial style a
major characteristic of Elizabethan England Art. Some of the most renowned Elizabethan England works of
Art are the miniature paintings. It is believed that Nicholas Hilliard learned this craft from a foreign artist,
Hans Holbein. Hilliard was able to produce miniatures which were painted on ivory card or vellum which
often times functioned as lockets or cameos. Elizabethan Decorative Art Elizabethan England decorative arts
were dominated by silver works. The demand for silver saw a significant increase due to the increase in
population and expansion of both middle and upper classes. Many silver plates were decorated with embossed
strapwork, vegetal forms as well as grotesque figures. Intricate foliage designs as well as patterns were applied
on to suits of armor and the textiles were embroidered with colorful silk and threads of pure gold and silver. In
terms of art in architecture in Elizabethan England , it was all about a show of wealth as well as status. The
Elizabethan style closely followed the Tudor style but it was succeeded by the Italian style which was
introduced by Ingo Jones. London, considered to be the heart of England, was then a center for both culture
and commerce. Many artisans as well as poets and dramatists, including William Shakespeare, were among
the leaders of the day. Elizabethan styles are often considered to be eclectic and borrow many motifs from the
Italian, Continental Gothic as well as Flemish designs. Architecture worked towards a well-ordered symmetry.
Home exteriors and interiors were decorated with elaborate reliefs, ornate chimneys, mullions and friezes. As
mentioned beforehand, art during Elizabethan England was a show or expression of power, status and wealth.
Quite fitting, actually, everything was grandiose as its people were the same.
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Sebastian Smee discusses his picks for the 50 best paintings in New England. Simply because I want to
remind people how incredibly blessed we are in this part of the world when it comes to great painting. The list
here is as good, I believe, as a comparable list would be almost anywhere else in the world. Only Paris, New
York, and London might have an edge, and even that is by no means certain. I have tried to be ruthless about
avoiding pandering to desirable outcomes, politically speaking. This has produced disappointing results. There
are very few works by female artists, and not many modern works. Times have changed, thankfully:
Advertisement The paucity of works by modern artists can be explained two ways. Firstly, New England
collectors never really got into the swing of acquiring vitally important works by modern artists. Secondly,
and more simply, greatness and prestige take time to settle down. The very high number of works â€” more
than half â€” from the MFA is also somewhat surprising. But then, if you tried a similar exercise in London or
Madrid, I suspect you would have a similar proportion of works coming from, respectively, the National
Gallery and the Prado, even though both cities have plenty of other great museums. Very simply, more eyes
will be on works that end up there. Everyone will be able to think of great paintings that should be on this list.
I have thought of plenty, too, I promise: The bar, in other words, is very high. Quarterbacks, pitchers, and
great conductors come and go. These babies are here to stay. Painted on silk, it is one of only a few early
imperial portraits still surviving. Intended to be read from right to left, it shows soldiers torching the palace,
women throwing themselves into wells, defenders hacked to death, and horses bolting. It is the most famous
Japanese artwork outside of Japan. It may have been commissioned to mark the end of a feud. This is the
original version of two later copies made by the artist. This miniature shows her holding a large medallion
inscribed in Latin with the line: The greatest of Venetian painters, Titian had entered his profound late phase,
full of freedom, poetry, and a thickening sense of mortality. Such is the gilded intensity of the light limning
the canvas, it almost seems to be generated from within the picture, rather than merely reflected. She fled
France after the French Revolution, but found aristocratic subjects aplenty elsewhere in Europe. This one may
have been Russian. With his characteristic nonchalance and sly sense of mischief those cherries! It shows his
friend Paul Valpincon, his wife, and their infant son being breast-fed by a wet nurse at a racetrack in
Normandy. Camille is dressed in a sumptuous kimono that is wittily decorated with a fiercely grimacing
warrior. Oriental fans adorn the wall behind her. Accordingly, although the picture is relatively small,
Hortense appears monumental. The most dramatic â€” and dramatically installed â€” painting Sargent ever
executed, this nighttime flamenco performance is impossible to dissociate from the Isabella Stewart Gardner
Museum, where it hangs. A fisherman has hauled in his catch, but must now row back to his ship as a storm
approaches. He painted him several times, but never more boldly and convincingly than here. Where Are We
Going? Intended to be read from right to left, it is less polemic than poem, and its color palette is pure
enchantment. But in this late work, showing an odalisque serenaded by a white slave girl with an African
eunuch in attendance, he combines this linear mastery with extraordinarily powerful color and an almost
obsessive profusion of decorative detail. Combining nonchalance and severity, directness and shadowy
deflection, it candidly conveys both the straightforwardness and the monstrosity of the 20th-century self.
Lichtenstein brought irony and open-heartedness onto the same song sheet, thus nailing the communal state of
our times. The story, which leads up to the discovery of honey, is based on a poem by Ovid. It also features a
sweeping line of color swatches. The color harmonies in this classic work trigger sensuous befuddlement and a
kind of spiritual swoon. She and Manet were in love, but he was already married. A Japanese print hangs on
the wall behind her. Sebastian Smee can be reached at ssmee globe.
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Francis Bacon on engraving from Cochran from a picture by Van Somer and published by J. England is a
land of creativity and innovation. Locals and visitors are assured of new and exciting elements that are
continuously being refreshed. This is especially true of epicentres such as London and Manchester. There are
even specific projects that are designed to engender such creativity amongst the local population. But
museums and galleries are not the only homes of art. Sculptures and art festivals also testify to the creative
genius of England. Sculptures range from ancient figures of historical import to life-size bronze carvings of
human beings such as exist on the roof of De la Warr Pavilion in Bexhill or the Another Place exhibition on
Crosby Beach, Liverpool. One of the largest art festivals is held in Birmingham and is called Artsfest. The
artistic talents being showcased range from classical music and song to traditional dancing and stand-up
comedy. This festival is usually held in September. Theatre is another very important part of the English
culture and is, in fact, one of the reasons people visit the country. Theatrical shows, such as Cats, The Lion
King and The Phantom of the Opera, are modern reflections of the ancient Shakespearean productions that
once graced the English stages. England has been the birthplace of a number of incredible musical artists too.
Music festivals in England are very popular and include: Harewood House Proms Spectacular in Leeds.
Reading Festival Food festivals showcase the sheer wonders and varieties of foods that coexist in England,
thanks to the many cultures that make up its unique population. Churches, stately homes, abbeys and ruins
remain as remnants of the fascinating past that shaped the future. Some of these include: Durham Castle and
Cathedral. The Roman Baths England is, indeed, a land of great artistic and cultural import, providing locals
and visitors alike with a fabulous insight into the makings of a diverse destination. For more information,
please view:
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Inside is the beginning of us all laid bare. Five hundred years ago, this artist and scientist could portray the
human mystery with a wonder that is not religious but biological he holds up humanity as a fact of nature. It is
for me the most beautiful work of art in the world. Alamy Caravaggio shows a murderous moment in a prison
yard. Someone watches this horrific moment from a barred window. All around is sepulchral gloom. Death
and human cruelty are laid bare by this masterpiece, as its scale and shadow daunt and possess the mind. He is
looking at you. The authority of genius and age gaze out of this autumnal masterpiece with a moral scrutiny
that is terrifying. He is like God. He is the most serious artist of all, because he makes everyone who stands
before him a supplicant in the court of truth. Chauvet cave paintings c 30, years ago Spotted horses from the
stone-age cave paintings found at Chauvet. PA Who painted these exquisitely lifelike portraits of animals?
There was no such thing as writing in the ice age so nothing is known of the names, if they had names, of
these early people. Cave artists may have been women; they may have been children. What is known is that
Homo sapiens, our species of human, makes its mark with these paintings that are as beautiful and intelligent
as anything created since. Alamy The art of Jackson Pollock is a modern mystery. How, from flinging paint on
a canvas laid on the ground, did he create such beauty and inner structure? Like a solo by Charlie Parker or
Jimi Hendrix, his freeform improvisations loop and lurch and yet achieve a profound unity. Pollock only held
this together for a short period of brilliance. This painting is a cathedral of the mind. Velazquez looks from the
portrait he is painting of the royal couple. The infanta and her retinue of maids meninas and dwarf entertainers
are gathered before the monarch. In the distance, a minister or messenger is at the door. In a bright mirror, the
royal reflection glows. Michelangelo â€” Prisoners c Michelangelo, Prisoners, or Slaves. In its entirety â€”
including the Dying and Rebellious Slaves in the Louvre and the statue of Moses on the final, reduced version
of the tomb eventually erected in Rome â€” this constitutes the greatest unfinished masterpiece in the world.
Yet Michelangelo did not leave things unfinished out of laziness. It is an aesthetic choice. Most of the best
ancient Greek sculpture is only known through Roman copies. This is the greatest assembly anywhere of the
real thing: The intensity of his gaze and the severity of his mind as he attempts to see and somehow grasp the
essence of the mountain before him is one of the most moving and revelatory struggles in the history of art.
Out of it, very quickly, came cubism and abstraction.
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Formed in Wolverhampton, England, in , The Blk Art Group was an association of young black artists who, inspired by
the black arts movement, raised questions about what black art was, its identity and what it could become in the future.
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